

## Sidewalk Committee Minutes

November 18, 2021 6:00 PM to 7:00 PM Virtual Meeting

Commenced: 6:00 PM Adjourned: 7:04 PM

Present:
----------

Council		Community Members		Staff Coordinators	
Pam Fernald, Chair	Χ	Jill Aldrich	X	Will Appleton	
Takele Gobena	Χ	Kathleen Brave	Α	Public Works Director	
Stanley Tombs	Χ	David Korthals	Χ	Florendo Cabudol	
-		Paul Jackson	Α	City Engineer	
Note: A quorum of the Council		Trevor White	Χ	, -	
may be present.		Joe Vinson	Α		

Other Councilmembers Present: Other Staff Members Present: David Tomporowski, Senior Planner

ITEM	TOPIC	OPIC PROCESS		
1	Call to Order		Chair	
2	Public Comment	No Public Comment	Chair	
3	Prior Minutes Approval	October 21 Minutes were approved		
4	Sidewalk Selection, continued	Florendo Cabudol, City Engineer, continued the discussion and scoring of the five sidewalk candidate selections. Committee members were asked to bring their raw scores for the six selection criteria for each of the five selection candidates.  Additional information given to the Committee prior to scoring was the approximate ROW width for each location:  32nd Ave S – 60 feet South 142nd St – 60 feet South 198th Street – 40 to 60-foot range Military Road South – 60 feet	Florendo Cabudol	

		Raw scores were read out loud by each of the six Committee members present, and the results were tallied.  Composite scores (highest is the top candidate): Military Road South – 23.52 South 142 <sup>nd</sup> Street – 22.90 South 144 <sup>th</sup> Street – 20.81 32 <sup>nd</sup> Ave South – 18.10 South 198 <sup>th</sup> St 15.52  A question was raised about the top candidate, Military Road South. the City is currently in talks with Kent School District, and there is a possibility that the Military Road South sidewalk may be built by others; in which case, the City could immediately move to the second place candidate, South 142 <sup>nd</sup> Street, and do the design work for that location.		
		The Committee made a motion and approved to move forward with design and construction of the top candidate, with the caveat that if this location is built by others, then staff would move to design the second candidate, South142 <sup>nd</sup> Street.  At the end of the meeting, it was stated that the		
		residents/property owners of future sidewalk locations should be able to choose between full sidewalks on both sides of a street or opt to choose sidewalk on one side of the street only, or a separated paved path.		
5	Adjourn	The meeting was adjourned.	Chair	